 January 12, 2015 Airport Board Minutes - Airport Terminal Bldg 2 pm.

The board called the Airport Board meeting to order. Present were Patrick Lifto, Paul Grutkowski, Doug Phair, Philip Emmons, Keith Holmlund, Mayor Butch Grenz, Matt Sommerfeld (Airport Manager) and Dorothy Willems (secretary).  Guest- Frank Stoltz, Chad Runyan (BLM) and Eric Lepisto (BLM).  
Election of Chairman and Vice Chairman  
· Mayor Butch Grenz made a motion to nominate Doug Phair as Chairman.  Pat Lifto seconded the motion.  Motion carried with unanimous vote. 

· Doug Phair made a motion to nominate Paul Grutkowski as Vice Chairman. Mayor Butch Grenz seconded the motion.  Motion carried with unanimous vote. 
Approval of December 8, 2014 minutes: 

· Pat Lifto made a motion to approve the minutes from December 8,2014 meeting. Mayor Butch Grenz second the motion.  Motion carried. 
Old Business
Farm Lease 

· Operation Committee reported on updating the new farm lease.
· Doug Phair opened discussion on the farm lease with the proposition that the leasee be required to reseed the lease ground into alfalfa.  Additional discussion and various other options were discussed.  Operations committee will continue to evaluate options and make a recommendation to the commission at the February Commission meeting.
· Philip Emmons present the letter he had send to Dean Dowse (with return receipt request) requesting contacting the Airport Board regarding the default of payment on the Farm Lease.  The return receipt was returned but no contact or payment has been made by Dean Dowse.   Mayor Butch Grenz made a motion to terminate the old lease unless upon investigation of current payments shows payment had been received.  Keith Holmlund seconded the motion.  Motion Carried.  A copy of the letter was present for the Farm Lease File. 
Hangar Rental Agreement 

· Chairman Doug Phair requested comments on the Hanger Rental Agreement presented at last meeting.  Paul Grutkowski asked about the $10 Late Payment Fee being assess if not paid by the 3rd day of the month. The billing is done the 1st week of each month for hanger rent (rent billed for month advance) and the fuel charges from the previous month and would be do the 3rd day of the next month.   Dorothy Willems (Secretary and Bookkeeping Assistant) suggested a friendlier late payment policy giving the customer 1-2 times within one year before charging late pay.  Paul Grutkowski made a motion to accept the Hanger Rental Agreement as written with a revision to the late payment fee to make them a little more flexible allowing 1-2 times per year late payment offense.  Pat Lifto seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 
Cell Tower Lease 

· Chairman Doug Phair explained the history of the proposed lease for Crown Castle and Unison regarding Crown Castle owing the tower and offer of a new lease and Unison’s offer to purchase the lease from the Airport. The proposal to accept Unison contract was rejected by the city and contract decision was given back to the Airport Board to review.  Jeanette Jones was contacted for legal council regarding the motion to accept the Unison Lease but she indicated the lease offer had expired.  A counter offer from Crown Castle is a lease extension of Prepay Lease for 25 yrs $37,500 and monthly payment after 10 years,  Prepay Lease for 50 yrs $62,500 and monthly payment after 10 years, or Prepay Lease for 90 yrs $72,000 and monthly payment after 10 years.  Keith Holmlund indicated State Statue limit leases to 50 years.  Mayor Butch Grenz suggested the 25 year contract considering the value of the contract could increase and we would be locked into the contract for 50 years.  Pat Lifto made a motion to accept the Crown Castle Lease offer for 25 years contingent on legal review of Crowns Castles lease agreement. Mayor Butch Grenz  seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 
By Laws 

· The bylaws have been signed by Mayor Butch Grenz and the County Commissioners.  Kevin Krausz will be contracted to determine the location of the signed Bylaws.  Vicki Hamilton contacted Dorothy Willems and will get the electronic copy of the bylaws to her for storage at the airport for future changes. 
Mil Levy

· Discussion regarding the present mil levy payment to the airport being 1.5 mils from the City and the County but maximum levy could be 2 mils.  Mayor Butch Grenz explained a letter to the city and county requesting the increase in mils for budget consideration should be sent.  Keith Holmlund made a motion to write a letter to the city and county to consider an increase from 1.5 mils to 2 mils in Budget Review.   Mayor Butch Grenz seconded the motion.  Motion Carried. 
City Charges 

· Chairman Doug Phair requested information regarding the City Charges to do the bookkeeping for the Airport.  Mayor Butch Grenz explained when the formula was put together for the City Charges it was the same charge for all departments.  He agreed for a couple of department that didn’t have that much bookkeeping the charges were in excess of work done.  Discussion regarding the Airport doing their own bookkeeping instead of the City Charges.  Philip Emmons will contact the Auditors to investigate any objection from their point of view.  Mayor Butch Grenz and Chairman Doug Phair will check with the City Attorney for any complications.  Mayor Butch Grenz informed the board an Ordinance Change would have to be done.  The change would be presented to the City Council for approval. 
Demolish Concrete Hanger 
· Discussion regarding preparation to demolish the concrete hanger indicated contacting someone to check for asbestos (Mike Ranolde or Bruce Ingraham).  Pat Lifto volunteered to contact asbestos companies.  Mayor Butch Grenz wondered if the building was usable in any manner and about postponing the demolishing to a later date and taking care of more pressing improvement needs. Chairman Doug Phair relayed the condition of the building was not usable due to the condemnation of the roof.  dangerous with a condemned roof and weak structure.  Chairman Doug Phair  indicated he had the equipment to demolish the building and would be willing to do the job without charge if the board would approve but request a place to dispose of the concrete.  If the concrete doesn’t have rebar Mayor Butch Grenz indicated it could be dump at the City site down by Bender Park for recycling.  If it does have rebar Keith Holmlund indicated the Landfill may waive landfill fees for the Airport. Keith Holmlund agreed to contact Kevin about waiving any disposal fee at the landfill.  Another suggestion was to just store the rebar concrete on some of the Airport Property.  Mayor Butch Grenz indicated his only concern would be the Liability Insurance in case someone got hurt.  Chairman Doug Phair agreed to provide to cover  insurance and will bring the information back to the board for the board’s recommendation.  
New Business
Committee Assignment  
· Hanger and Operation Committee  
· Chairman Doug Phair suggested combining Hanger and Operation Committee since the issues are all under the operations with Pat Lifto, Paul Grutkowski, and Chairman Doug Phair remaining on the committee. 
· Finance Committee  
· Chairman Doug Phair suggested Philip Emmons, Mayor Butch Grenz, and Chairman Doug Phair remain on the committee 
· Airport Development 
· Discussion for the direction of this committee indicated a committee for all requests regarding interest or development regarding the airport.  Fixed Base Interested was discussed.  Chairman Doug Phair indicated Keith Holmlund would be a good fit for this committee.
· Board Member Vacancy
· Mayor Butch Grenz suggested submitting a letter of interest in the paper for the board vacancy.  City Clerk Lorrie Pearce at the City could be contacted to get the letter in the paper.  Chairman Doug Phair will draft the letter and contact Lorrie. 
FAA/BLM/HVAC Building Issues –Chad Runyan and Eric Lepisto  
· Chairman Doug Phair indicated the review of what could be done for different rent arrangement  for BLM the board felt the Flight Service Building would be best option.  Chad indicated they would continue the lease as is.  The furnace must be replaced and the Air Condition not in good shape.  Bids from Jerry’s Refrigeration was $6930 and Regan’s bid indicated the furnace could be smaller for the space with reventing for $5100 and water heater replacement for $825.  Regan’s could begin January 13 selected.  Pat Lifto made a motion to accept Regan’s bid to replace the furnace, air conditioner, venting, and water heater for $5925.  Philip Emmons seconded.  Motion carried.  
Airport Personnel Wages 

· Matt Sommerfeld and Pat Lifto express appreciation for Cameron as a hard working person and the talent to be able to repair and handle any of the equipment at the airport.  A request for increase in wages was requested.  Pat Lifto made a motion to increase Cameron wages to $18.50 per hour as of his next pay period.  Mayor Butch Grenz seconded the motion. A review of the balance of budget in salaries indicated a budget amendment would not be needed.   Other Budget Amendments will have to be reviewed.  Budget review will be put on February agenda. 
West Gravel Pit Issues

· Discussion regarding all the traffic at the gravel pit and issues of liability were a concern.  There are no signs Airport Property or No Trespassing Signs are posted.   Mayor Butch Grenz and Chairman Doug Phair will discuss the issue with the City legal. 
· Quantity of Gravel taken by the City and County with no compensation to the Airport was discussed.   Ways of determining the amount of gravel taken by counting the trucks going in and out with card reader coding for each truck would be a way to count the # of truck loads going out.  Mayor Butch Grenz made a motion to approve funding to update the Key Pad Conversion at a estimated cost of $1000 to $1500 to track traffic to the gravel pit.  Pat Lifto seconded.  Motion carried. 
State use of North Gravel Pit 
· The State is using the city pit to store old Pavement to use later for Hot Plant mix.  We are now receiving $100 per year and find no lease or formal agreement.  Chairman Doug Phair will draft a letter to the State requesting copy of an agreement or lease they may have. The letter would indicate obtaining a lease or agreement to renew the agreement at market price should one be in place or a new agreement if none is located.
Mid River Lease (Satellite)
· Midrivers present payment is $2040 annually with no agreement or lease located.  Paul Grutkowski will investigate what it is used for and Chairman Doug Phair will check with the office in Circle regarding any agreement or lease. 
Terminal Building Options 

· Discussion regarding renting out the terminal building.  The airport also has a 3 car garage which could be used for rent.  Operations Committee will look into possible rental and amounts to charge. 
Equipment Requirements for 2015 

· Chairman Doug Phair expressed need for Tractor and Mow at the airport.  Up to now volunteers are doing the mowing on clean up days.  Suggestion was made to add to 2015-2016 budget. 

Office Improvement -  

· Chairman Doug Phair indicated they are hoping to raise $30,000 in donations to make improvements to the office.  Spray insulate the roof to improve the insulation, stop leaks and eliminate pipes freezing, new drop ceiling, update bathrooms, replace carpet, and more if funds allow. 

MT Aviation Conference February 26, 27, & 28

· Pat Lifto, Chairman Doug Phair, and Matt Sommerfeld will be attending the MT Avaition Conerence. Chairman Doug Phair requested approval to pay the expenses of Matt Sommerfeld ($150 registration and $87 per night motel).  Pat Lifto made a motion to pay the expenses for Matt Sommerfeld to attend the MT Aviation Conference. Philip Emmons seconded.  Motion carried. 
Manager’s Report 
Matt Sommerfeld gave the Manager’s Report including (copy of report and claims attached to the minutes):

· The managers’ report included copies of the bid for the furnace for flight service building (attached to minutes). 
· Fuel Report was included in the report.  Review of Fuel Prices were discussed with a request to include the cost of fuel with the profit $. 
· Jet A Truck Fuel Meter has been repaired.
· Sweeper was delivered and in use.  
· Approval of Claim Vouchers as presented.  Mayor Butch Grenz made a motion to approve claims for payment.  Paul Grutkowski second the motion. Motion carried. 
Chairman Doug Phair adjourned the meeting. 
